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Chréstival: Celebration of Chrést in the Arts

As a part of the third annual celebration of Christ in the arts, we will observe “Christival” during the month
of November. Area artists are invited to offer their works pertaining to the theme, “God’s Beloved”, for free
display in the church sanctuary. Please call the church office (386-255-2588) or email Mary Bryant at
mwbryant25@aol.com if you have any type of appropriate art for display (oil or watercolor paintings, sculp-
ture, photography, etc.). Other types of artistic expression will also be an integral part of worship during this

This is a chance to acknowledge through both congregational and community participation that creativity is
one of God'’s glorious gifts. All participants are cordially invited to attend and be recognized at the churchwide
Thanksgiving Dinner in the social hall after worship on Nov. 19th. All art must be delivered to the church on or

Central Church Camp SOLD!

Central’s Chair of Trustees, Tom Pokorny,
recently reported that the church camp has
been sold to the Veda Foundation Corporation.
About half of the sale price was paid up front,
with an agreement to a three-year payment
plan for the remainder at 5.75% interest.
Attorney Kit Korey represented the church in
the transaction and at the closing. Details of
the sale are public and available to church
family.

The Church by-laws clearly guide the trus-
tees in managing the funds that continue to
support the Church’s capital needs while main-
taining and investing funds for long-term bene-
fits and contingencies. Proceeds from this sale
will be managed by them.

Even though this church camp chapter is
coming to a close, the camp is still a critical
part of Central’s history. Many of our church
members came to Christ at church camp;
many of our members have spent lots of sweat
and tears over the years in making it a great

place for children, youth, adults, and guests to
grow closer to God. So this is a bittersweet an-
nouncement for our church. We must now
continue to trust that God remains active in
our present and future.

Tom Pokorny, Jim Hitson, and Karen
LaMotte, each served as chair of Trustees dur-
ing the time the camp was for sale, and pa-
tiently led us through this process. They and
the other board members are owed a debt of
gratitude. The support and patience of the
church family during this lengthy process have
also been critical. Because our trustees have
done as charged by vote of the church by
transacting the necessary business arrange-
ments that will allow the camp to be re-
vitalized and re-visioned with another organi-
zation, we now have the opportunity to con-
tinue our current ministries, and develop oth-
ers. Together we place our trust in God to do
good things at the camp, as we now focus on
making our other ministries more effective.




Melissa and | had a chance
to head down to Miami toward
the end of October for our over-
due anniversary trip. We had a
wonderful time, and had a few
adventures. As we traveled, |
wondered what kind of destruc-
tion | might see from Hurricane
Irma, which came through only about 6 weeks before we trav-
eled. | expected to see some physical evidence. For example,
after Hurricane Matthew came through last year, there were
still piles of lawn trash in the Daytona area well more than &
weeks after the storm. But in all the parts of Miami and Fort
Lauderdale that we traveled, we did not see any evidence of
damage.

| was struck by how quickly the city had cleaned up from the
damage. My brother-in-law (Melissa’s brother), who lives in
Atlanta, was actually in Fort Lauderdale to help coordinate some
of the clean-up. It is remarkable how innovative and energetic
human creativity can be when it comes to tragedy and crisis.
Perhaps that is part of how God hard-wired us. We hear all the
time about people who thrive and remain calm when survival is
on the line. That clearly took place in the places we visited.

But | was also struck by how nature still bears the scars of such
storms like Irma. On a merely cosmetic level, the beaches in
Miami have a ridge on them that comes from the beach erosion
that took place during Irma. Cape Canaveral Beach has the
same. The forest between my house and the Tomoka River, has
many trees that were snapped from the flooding. But those are
cosmetic examples.

What we seem to know from scientists, is that, whether man-
made or natural, the earth is warming up, and more hurricanes
are coming, more extreme weather is taking place, and there
doesn’t seem to be an end in sight to this.

What we normally do when we get into these debates is to
call each other extreme names: “tree-huggers” or “earth rap-
ists,” as if there were no middle ground. Neither of those names
are particularly constructive. Rather than politicizing, what if we
instead decided that, to the best of our ability, we will support
things that show clear proof that they care for the earth. Gene-
sis 1 tells us that we are to be the caretakers of the world God
entrusted us with. Perhaps if we started there at the beginning
of the Bible, we could let our economic and political views be
informed by this faith starting point. And perhaps, if we applied
the same ingenuity to caring for the earth that we do when we
are cleaning up the blemishes nature gives us, we could find
important common ground.

Bleasings, Sonny
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HELP NEEDED!
Decorating the Sanctuary for Advent & Christimas
Monday, November 27, 3 p.m. Until...5:307
EVERYONE WELCOME! LOTS of tasks for all ages!

Praising God!

Year-to-Date (10/22/17)
Avg. Worship Attendance: 141
New Members: 9
Total Receipts: $345,731.26*
Total Spending: 361,624.87

Special Gifts this Month

In Loving Memory of:
Jim Turner
From: Nancy Farr, Juanita Epton,
Richard & Lavelle Dycus,
Jim Turner, Ellie Jackson, Samantha Amos
From: Jim & Joyce Page, Shirley Hess,
Gwen Bills
Jim Murphy, Bill Rippey,
Carole Tarpley & Blain Wingard
From: Bo & Peggy Lynn Gibson
Bobby Chutjian
From: Evelyn Chutjian
Miriam Keil
From: Dan & Carol Rutter
Dr. Doyle Casteel
From: James & Leah Cameli
Carole Tarpley
From: Ned & Anne Myers
Samantha Amos
From: Dan & Carol Rutter &
Anonymous Donor
Mavis Asbury, Fran, Stan & Ben Rawls,
& Donald Maxwell
From: Edward & Martha Meadows
Jim Turner For the Benevolent Fund,
Samantha Amos For Counseling Ministry,
Betty Turner For Prime Timers
From: Bob & Mary Anne Trumbull
Betty Turner
From: Dan & Carol Rutter, J. E. Atty
David & Karen LaMotte
Art & Joan Schrysen
Trevor & Jennifer Leonardi
From: Kevin & Kimberly Leonardi
Ann Bright
From: Terri Martin, Kim Schap,
Bob Prior, Tammie Padgett &
her grandson,
The J.0.Y. Class
In Honor of:
Birthdays of - Peggy Lynn Gibson,
Burniece Miranda, Alton & Mary Sheffield
For Sanctuary Choir

You Can Give Now
Use this QR code to connect to your online
bank. Your generosity means that Central
can more easily shine a light for Christ in our
neighbarhood and around the world. You
may also contribute at www.centralbc.org .
Visa and MasterCard accepted.
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Lipda’s Log...

This month, with the onset of Thanksgiving celebrations,
gratitude is an obvious theme. | just read a novel where the
main character, in describing her adopted daughter’s relation-
ship to her memory-stressed grandmother, said that when the
12-year-old had a terrible day, she wanted more than anything,
to go see “Gran,” the one person who could help her see past
the problems of the day. Her technique was when things seem
worst, try to think of something good that happened... and that
often leads to another positive and another eventually changing
her outlook and general mood. It’s kind of [ike “counting bless-
ings!”

We've recently had some circumstances and situations that
were less than desirable, but we know that all things on earth
are constantly changing. Birth and death are a part of the natu-
ral order; no one on earth controls the weather; buying and
selling are business as usual; tearing down and rebuilding are
eventually required everywhere, and it's often impossible to
move forward without a fresh start.

That’s where my thoughts of gratitude are leaning today!
Fresh starts and plans for rebuilding! It's exciting to see more
and more children present on Sundays and Wednesdays and
adults stepping up to guide them as they learn appropriate wor-
ship behavior; it's exciting to see the faithfulness of our Prime
Timer leaders and Sunday morning leadership—both in Bible
study and worship; it's joyful to see mission ministry from the
summer mission trip carry over into our local community; I'm
thrilled to hear that Passport Kids Camp is coming to Stetson in
June, 2018 (instead of being two states away!); I'm looking for-
ward to Christival this month as we celebrate the artistic gifts
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MAX LUCADO

Whea Gail ¥
Whispers ed a sing along and a craft.
Yau ame

Next Inter-generational Nursing Home
Mission Activity, Dec. 16th

Residents at Riviera Senior Living Center
{pictured above with some of our adults and
children) enjoyed a visit in October that includ-

We will go there again on Sat., Dec. 16 th at
1:45 to bring Christmas cheer and fun to the

and talents that God gives; conversations
have begun to find ways to begin a MOPs
(Mothers of Preschoolers) activity in the
new year; the nominating committee has
been working hard to prepare for the annu-
al church conference after worship on Nov.
12; the deacon body has had a great year of = =g
spiritual growth and compassionate ser-
vice; we have a new roof and A/C for Adams |
Hall kitchen; Sylvia and the building and
grounds committee are working with insurance and various con- |
tractors to figure out how best to repair the hurricane damage; |
LOTS of folks stepped up to help with the hurricane clean-up ‘
and we raised about $2000 (Oct. figures not yet final) for disas-
ter relief for folks in other places! And this list is nowhere near
complete nor “all-inclusive!” | am encouraged and increasingly
thankful, just writing these few sentences!!

| hope you're making plans to bring a dessert or side dish and
participate in the church-wide Thanksgiving Feast on Sunday, |
Nov. 19, after worship, a time to praise God for each bit of for- |
ward movement for the Kingdom! I'd like to challenge you to
bring someone new to worship during this month prior to Ad-
vent. We have more blessings than we can count, but above all,
we can be grateful for our unchanging Father who sees and
knows our earthly worries and concerns. He's able to lead us
victoriously through the trials and keep us energized in loving
service. Let's spread the Word!! Loving and caring, Linda

FROM SYLVIA & Building /

Grounds Committee:
Your Building and Grounds Committee
is working diligently with the insurance
adjuster to begin repairs from the flood
damage. A contractor will be hired soon
to oversee the projects. We will keep you
informed as to the progress especially if
we have to temporarily close a section of
Adams Hall and/or Marchman Building.
Other projects started prior to Irma are
being resumed as soon as possible. Con-

Women'’s Christian Book
Club begins a new book,
Nov. 7th. See Alice Glover
to order your book.

assisted living residents. ALL ages are invited to
participate. The church bus will leave the park-
ing lot at 1:15; children and youth who ride the
bus need a signed permission form. Be sure to
sigh up in the church office to ensure we have
plenty of supplies and to reserve your seat on
the bus.

tinue to keep us in your prayers and giv-
ing. We are always in need of volunteers
for one time only or ongoing projects. As
little or as much time as you can give.
In the meantime—--"If you turn it on,
turn it off”




3344 402 §T< SPIY ‘LS iSYNPY '§S +§9 SI0jUBS - 150D

*J4as53q ® sabo.

sdiy) ‘sunag payog

BA3g “S|joY ‘PRIDS 2PN S[B3W ||y

supag uaain ‘Wz payog 6Z/1T

‘sboq 10K supag iy Myd ST/TT

saibbap paxiin ‘Aapig ‘saojorod paysow ‘uayatyd paud  g/Tr

sup

Pg patfay ‘pojos psjps /ool T/TT

inuaj Jauug Ajrwoy

0&

UOSPIADYIIY SIADL],

..a%ﬁﬁ.ﬁ% g

papaay sdadiaf 11V

spwisiiy’) 40f Lpnjoung

ayy Sunnvaosaq wd p:g

g

£2yng qog HopyLag |

Lopung Funy ayj 1514y ,

9¢ |

UM () 1018
JDYUIDG 1SS

..2%%.5% o

Moqay anyiy
uosieN HeH
SADpYLIAG

pasoy) aiffg - Copriog

mtma.ﬁ.wx:udﬁw N

UISLLYDS M HDPYIIIG

pasey) a/Q - fopiiog

.unmsﬂm@ﬁuﬁhmm

wosprouo( L1407

APy Za

11eyouLM $2140Y 0
S0 Y
S3]15) DIDGLDT

sdopyag 84

Lopyuag uojsaLg

..QEEMQ 4

puoFuiy Criog ALopyrag
Jauu Suinssyuoyy

youny) aa...ﬁm. N

YUG 103
UDMINS, O YT

..m?ﬁxﬁm% N.

waddiy uaayisy HKopYLIg

N S2JO1LIY L2II2]SMBN

F43

91

ast Laq1yg

2SI 2UIJOLD])
upfynyy) ukjpagy
DaY1agT 1J1E]
Ylowpy ojfeqosy

.nmaaﬁ.ﬁukmmm N

v

SMBYIIDLY 14990y
KLiuafy sawnp

KoPYLLLT Aﬁwv N

afjopt 1ounp

S1o4 DULLON

SuapUDS UBIPOYIIM
sopyag |
o190 Sulg wwdy ued goiE |
asnoyin]g nuolloq |
1D sdawf suitig “wrd gg:g |
Sunaapy youny) _

jonuuy wed go:z1 N N. |

I

uANPoor) Jajruuef
SAULIOL] FDJY
St Haniy)

..%%at.ﬁQ I

upwyFnosg
SUNUUN ) UBBL
1{3LIDE SNy nay
uBSLIYIG UDOF

..mhavct.wmﬁm

Kraumyg wisy
114 45104
..aa%ctwm%

89 aaJIupy
1Ry 1Yoy
UOSIDY]TLY JOIDFIDPT

sCopyLag M

U UOUUDIYY
ADYOOLT PUUDIT
UOSIIPUY UDOL

1RO Koy

ssCopyIg

F1 suoona(q wd 099
awf, 4alo.ag suoava(g

wird a.m_..m..@

28141 Y1ag O]
Aopyrag

£uqg spag 1y
fopung uolunuIwoy) %

aaa1agf N0x IDYM 10, df} Sulpunig | WopPad.LT SNOISIPY 95/1T
JuawauLfuo’) LIDJ1J05 U PRUI DT §12.4908 CJoUOT GI/IT
un) MOy yuly j Nog uaygy usany = apiwes grirr
DIXAUOUY YN 2)FFNLIS S UDWON 2U() - DWNDAY, 2200) Yydwnidy €/I|
lerr ) “Sprg uvwydanpy
Wy g6 sinpung
afny saugafry

Jiog sofop
ABIPNY OLD))

“wﬁaﬁﬁﬁmw qqop) Janua(] Kopylag N.

yes PO ung




Matt Nelson

I-am just so proud of our youth! We worked together on a
Sunday service and ended up pulling it off without any major
train wrecks! They looked at John 4 (woman at the well) with
Sonny and me to get creative ideas on how to deliver the core
message of the text: God’s love has no boundaries. For us, that
means that God does not care about our past as !ong as we are
willing to move forward . i
into a better future. Jesus
does not judge the wom-
an even though sheis a
Samaritan, a woman, and |
a woman of divorce. Her
shady past would keep
most rabbis away, most
people away, but Jesus
looks on her with com-
passion and changes her
life completely. In their

conversation, he also reveals that

God is not confined to the temple or

Samaria, but is able to be freely wor-

shiped throughout the earth. Itis a

@ cood reminder that the church is not
B the only place we can experience

y God’s presence with us. God goes
with us throughout our daily rou-

tines, walking with us through trage-
dy and celebrating with us in tri-

umphs.

The youth’s main component was a
skit in place of our typical sermon. Jumari
played Jesus, Isabel, Niko, and Noah
played modern versions of the woman,
and Isabella, Danielle, Jahwain, and
Cade held signs displaying thought bub-
bles for the others. Other than a micro-
phone issue, they were committed to
their roles and delivered a performance 3
to be proud of. There were also several it )
readings and prayers throughout the
service and they took offering and
served Communion.

| hope that their experience leading
in worship reminds them that they are
capable of serving and leading in this
church. Maybe it will inspire them to
serve at other times during the year and
not just special occasions i
2 like this. Perhaps it also gave a new appreciation
or the process leading a service, as nothing
comes out of thin air. Hard work and effort are
equired to lead God’s people in worship.

That's it for now. Come to Trunk-‘r-Treat and
get ready for Christival! Thank you for all of your
love and support. -Matt

A Message from the Stewardship Committee

A New Testament teaching on giving which may be helpful is
found in 1 Corinthians 16:2: “On the first day of every week, each
one of you should set aside a sum of money in keeping with his
income.” This passage brings out four points: we should give in-
dividually, regularly, methodically, and proportionately.

The matter of your giving is between you and God, and He
always takes into account our circumstances. He knows when
they are beyond our power to direct and control. The important
thing is that we see giving as a privilege and not a burden. It
should not be out of a sense of duty, but rather out of love for
the Lord and a desire to see His kingdom advanced.

2 Corinthians 9:6-7 says: “Remember this: Whoever sows

sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows generously
will also reap generously. Each man should give what he has de-
cided in his heart to give, not reluctantly or under compulsion,
for God loves a cheerful giver.”

The deeper question, you see, is this: What has priority in our
lives? Is Christ really first—or do we put ourselves and our own
desires first? Make sure Christ is first in your life, and then ask
Him to guide you.

Remember we lost a Sunday of giving due to Hurricane Irma.
Please take this into consideration as you prayerfully consider
what your offering will be.

Holiday Meals for Needy Families

We are partnering with Hope Lutheran, All Saints Luther-
an, Grace Lutheran, Trinity Lutheran of NSB, and Ormond
Presbyterian in preparing 100 Christmas food baskets for
families who would otherwise have no Christmas
feast. Please begin bringing boxes of stuffing on 11/5. (We
need 100 boxes).

For this same project we have already collected
$333 (Change for Change) toward the purchase of tur-
keys for these baskets. If you wish to donate by check,
please make it payable to the lerry Doliner Food Bank
and give it to Darla Petty, mission team leader or put it
in the offering plate CLEARLY marked.

Daily Devotionals for Advent

A list of suggested Scripture readings will be provided in
the foyer for those who wish to participate in special devo-
tional readings during the season of Advent which begins on
Dec. 3.

Some may prefer an online devotional such as d365 that
is available to be delivered to your daily email or as a free
app for mobile devices that will actually remind you each
day to participate. This particular app is more than a simple
reading; it also includes music, commentary and a brief
prayer. This daily devotional is offered year round but dur-
ing Advent, special writings called “Following the Star” are
provided. If you need assistance finding this, see Linda and
she’ll be happy to help you.
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December 14, 11:00 a.m.

A Christmas Feast! $2
Bingo @ 10:45
Entertainment:
(Back by Popular Demand!)
“The Shenanigans”

Holiday Musical Follies
Sign-up in Church Office or
Call Rosenell (386-253-1369)
Questions? Call Tommie Lou (386-767-0123)

4/
(o] Tburs day
Thirs Moy, 8rtuncy,

PriMe T'iMer Adventures:
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Tea at Lillian Place, 10/17
IVia V. | = 4 e N ”

o

THE REEL AUSIC OF ROWTWOQOD
Daytona Playhouse
November 12

Angel Tree Missien Praeject

The annual Angel Tree project will
benefit preschoolers from needy fam-
ilies at The Chiles Academy Day Care.
Angels will be available for your selec-
tion on trees in the sanctuary Dec. 3.
Wrapped gifts need to be returned
for distribution by Dec. 14.

Servant Leadership
Ministers.: igvivs s e ey All Members
Senior Pastor. ...ovveneiicanniiinnenn Rev. Sonny Gallman
Assoc, Pastor of Discipleship/Outreach . ... Rev. Linda Pigott
Assoc. Pastor of Worship, Youth & Families. . . . Matt Nelson

Choir Director . v e veeiiciinnns Rev. Lee Gallman
@125 | L R Penny Redfearn
PIANTEE. emmsrsamivmmmsismn samemeinie vy .Meg Pokorny
OfTICE MafEEEr own smenn e wisin waioes s Gwen Bills
(G110 o T | - |  PROSTRRSRER . Steve Lauxman
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ANNUAL CHURCH CONFERENCE—Nov. 12, Noon

This is an important meeting that will include election of church officers
and deacons for 2018. Deacon nominations will be received through Thurs-
day, November 2. Please prayerfully consider the qualifications for deacon
candidates and secure agreement from the nominee prior to submitting
the nomination form. Four new deacons are needed to replace the four
who will rotate off at the end of the calendar year; they will serve with
Laura Cason, Barbara Frase, Chip Gallman, Anne Myers, Mike O’Sullivan,
Marty Petty, Mary Ellen Schmitt, and Priscilla Warner who will continue in

their 3-year terms.

The Halifax Herald
A Publication of Central Baptist Church
142 Fairview Avenue, Daytona Beach, FL 32114

This newsletter may be viewed online at

www.centralbc.org
Email: info@centralbc.org
(386) 255-2588
Office Hours: Mon-Thur.: 8:30 a.m- 5:00 p.m.
Fri.: 7:30 .a.m - 4:00 p.m.
Closed Daily for Lunch: 12:30-1:30 p.m.

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to
Central Baptist Church
Worship Guide and Herald
142 Fairview Ave., Daytona Beach, FL 32114




